Clark Patterson Lee

DESIGN PROFESSIONALS

March 5, 2012

Gary J. Baker, Mayor
Village of Wolcott

6015 New Hartford Street
Wolcott, NY 14590

RE: VILLAGE OF WOLCOTT
WASTEWATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS
CONTRACT NO. 2: FORCE MAIN

Dear Mayor Baker:

We have completed our review of the bids received on February 28, 2013 for the above-referenced
project. A copy of our Bid Tabulation is enclosed for your information and review.

Based on our review, we offer the following for your consideration.

1. Eight (8) bids were submitted. Base Bids A and B included installation of 8-inch and 10-
inch sanitary sewer force main, respectively. The following are the Total Base Bid amounts
for Base Bids A and B for the Engineers Estimate, Low Bidder, and High Bidder.

Engineer’s Estimate Low Bidder High Bidder
Base Bid A $1,169,000.00 $893,757.00 $1,400,000.00
Base Bid B $1,318,350.00 $1,038,177.00 - $1,535,000.00
2. All the bids submitted included a bid bond for five percent of the bid amount as required in

the Contract Documents.
3. All bids are binding for a period of 45 days or until April 14, 2013.
4, The low bidder for both Base Bid A and B was F. Rizzo Construction, Inc.

F. Rizzo Construction, Inc. is from Auburn, New York. We have previous working experience with
them including the Village of Palmyra- Canandaigua Street Reconstruction NY Route 21 and the City of
Canandaigua — Reconstruction of Charlotte, Chapin, and Bristol Streets. We have verified the list of ref-
erences supplied by the contractor and have found them to be favorable. '

We have discussed the bid results with F. Rizzo Construction, Inc. and they are comfortable with
their bid amount. They will comply with the M/WBE requirements
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The decision to increase from an 8-inch to a 10-inch force main was based on the need to accom-
modate additional flows from Port Bay area in the Town of Wolcott. The cost to increase is the
difference between Base Bid A and B or $144,420.00. Following a conversation with Martin
Aman, Executive Director of the Wayne County Water & Sewer Authority (WCWSA), they have
agreed to pay for the upgrade to the 10-inch force main, as indicated in the attached letter.

It is our recommendation that the Village award the contract for Contract No. 2 Force Main to F.
Rizzo Construction, Inc. as follows:

Total Base Bid B $1,038,177.00
Clark Patterson Lee looks forward to working with the Village of Wolcott and the contractor to
successfully complete this project. If you have any questions or require any additional information
please contact me.

Very truly yours,

Clark Patterson Lee

fic C. Wies, P.E.
Senior Associate

Enclosures
£ Martin J. Aman, Executive Director, WCWSA



